C/o The Indian Bank Ltd:,
Infantry Road,
Eantonment,
Ba.ngalore.-—l. ’

Mysore State., S, India.
10th. February. 1965.

My dear Mr. Terentiev,

Thank you very much for sending to us the two Press
cuttings, Leningradskaya Pravda, and Vecternii Leningrad , which we
were so happy to receive. It is so kind of you to have thought of
sending to us these interesting cuttings, and we shall keep them very
carefylly with the material of the 90th. Birth Anniversary of Prof:
N. K. Roerich,

: You will be happy to know that the 90th. birth anni-
versary of Prof. Roerich was a great event also here in India, and
in the USA, there was a large Exhibition also at the Roerich Museum,

In Naggar at the home of Prof. Roerich which is in the Kulu Yalley
in the Himalayas, we have a very interesting Memorial Gellery with
the paintings of Prof. Roerich, and this year, or @& jer last year,
we arranged many new paintings of his for this occasion, in the
Memorial Gellery there, and hundreds of people ceme all the way to
see his work, they generally come, but especially this time they
ceme from all over India, and they wrote wonderful tributes to this
great Master in the book for visitors, which is very interesting, 1
hope to at a later date print all these books, as they are very very
fine things in them, which would be of great interest to all people.
Ofcourse, the setting in Naggar our home, is ideal, in front of our
house, we see the whole range of the Hamalayas, and there could not
be a finer setting for his paintings. We are busy with plans now to
build a separdte Museum also there, which will hold the paintings of
Prof. Roerich, and my husband, also a section with the Arts of these
regions, which ere most precious. It is not so easy to build there
es it is quite high, but still, this was the wish of Prof. Roerich,
and all the family, and it is such a wonderful place also, S0 this .
work must be done. My husband is peinting a great deal, and I wish
you and all our friends at the Hermitage see his paintings, they
are great works of Art! I sent to you by Air Meil Book Post, a book
printed here on the occasion of the 90th. Birth Anniversary of Prof.
Roerich, and also another written by Mrs. Sina Fosdick who is the
Vice- President of the Roerich Museum in New York, please let me know
when they reach you, as I would not like them to get lost.

With greetings to you and our regards,

Yours sincerely,
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